Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 7th March 2016
Present
Robin Burr, ,Penny D’Souza, Nigel Duffin, Andrew Jackson, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Dick Riches, Ruth Bennett, Russell Constable, Jim Monk
Apologies 
Keith Maund, Karen Loizou-Smith, Les Lidington, Bridget Jackson
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 18 January 2016 were approved.

Matter Arising
Paul and Nigel met with Mike and James, who have fully taken on Gift Aid and subs, and the process is well under way.


Pigeonholes are in the ward room.


Nigel is in the process or sorting a filing cabinet drawer for contracts.


Russell will pursue a way of holding information forms securely.


Andrew is in the process of assessing volunteers for water-based activity.


Lisa is pursuing volunteer instructors.


There are now plenty of loo rolls.
Section budgets: it has been left with section leaders to shout if necessary.  Beavers and Cubs will try to get out on the water a couple of times a year (cost free) and the suggestion of a family water day was agreed for mid-July.

Hardstanding: Penny will forward Keith’s email to Andrew.
Ruth has spoken to neighbours and they are happy.


Andrew Will email plans to Dick.

Parent
See matters arising above.

Volunteering
Once current volunteers have been sorted, we need a process for engaging with new parents and Robin will talk about the need for volunteers at the Beaver meeting.
Karen will contact those who have offered to help with social media – carried forward.
GSL Report
All sections are thriving.
One or two Scouts are due to go up to Explorers.
Three cubs are due to go up to Explorers.
Four Beavers are due to go up to Cubs.
Cathy needs more help with Beavers (an assistant leader) as someare older, but not yet old enough to go up, and can be disruptive.
Ruth will advertise at Fernhill for an assistant leader.  It may be possible to ask a parent to volunteer to take on the role of leader recruitment.
Financial 
We have £2894.00 in the current account and £4774.77 on deposit.
Report        
The Scout Association Levy has been paid, as have boat licences.

£600 is due for repairs to the folding doors, but a cheque for £600 has been received from Guild.
£1650 is due in April for boat insurance.
The meeting agreed to source a small plaque for the doors to acknowledge Bruno.
Standing orders are now being processed.
From September it is proposed to increase subs to £15.  This will be announced at the AGM.
Paul and Dick will liaise to get the air ducts cleaned.
Ruth gave Paul a cheque from the Tai Chi group.
The Pilates payment has also gone into the account.
Fundraising
Explorers will now work on a Fundraising badge eg providing teas and cakes at Family Days etc.
Building report
A maintenance log is needed – Bridget will arrange.
Nigel will ask Lisa to call on a volunteer to sort a sign-in book.
Work on the tiles and ridge joints has been done.
Safety
Nothing to report.
Any Other     
A list of key holders is needed.
Business
NB: Karen’s email address is Leanderesu@gmail.com


There has been a request to use HQ to host rowing lessons. Andrew 


will pursue and get a suggested monthly charge with the proviso that 


the boats are stored outside.
Future Dates
Next Executive Committee meeting
Monday 9th May
AGM





Monday 27th June
Family Activity Day (on the water)

Sunday 10 July

